The Hague, Monday, 24 April 2017



Our Reference:

Dear Sir, Madam

On behalf of the Prosecutor, I thank you for your communication received on 20/02/2017, as well as any subsequent related information.

It appears that your communication relates to a situation already under preliminary examination by the Office of the Prosecutor. Accordingly, your communication will be analysed in this context, with the assistance of other related communications and other available information.

Under Article 53 of the Rome Statute, the Prosecutor must consider whether there is a reasonable basis to believe that crimes within the jurisdiction of the Court have been committed, the gravity of the crimes, whether national systems are investigating and prosecuting the relevant crimes, and the interests of justice. Analysis will be carried out as expeditiously as possible, but please be aware that meaningful analysis of these factors can take some time.

As soon as a decision is taken on whether there is a reasonable basis to proceed with an investigation, we will advise you promptly and we will provide reasons for the decision.

We thank you for your interest in the ICC. If you would like to learn more about the ICC, please consult our website at <a href="www.icc-cpi.int">www.icc-cpi.int</a>. If you would like to learn more about how the Office carries out analysis of information, please see our Policy paper on preliminary examinations, on the Office webpage at the website above.

Anthony Heaford

Head of the Information & Evidence Unit Office of the Prosecutor